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BPT Herman Miller Building Consultation Response
Thank you for discussing your plans with us at the consultation event and for sending through the documents for review at our Architecture & Planning Committee meeting. We are pleased to provide our feedback on the proposed works to the listed building. 

As you know we supported the general principle of the change of use and we continue to fully support the regeneration and creative re-purposing of this building.  We consider this next phase of the building’s life to be exciting and beneficial, both to the building, the University and the local community. 

We also welcome the intended accessibility of the building by the public through the art shop and public cafe, this will also allow the building to be better revealed and experienced by the wider public.
Whilst we do not tend to comment on internal alterations, the proposed contemporary internal spaces appear to be well thought out and in keeping with the spirit of the historic cabinetmakers use.  The level of detail regarding the assessment of structural and building materials and proposals for their upgrade and re-use, particularly of the external panelled and glazed elements, is to be commended.  Of course these are a key part of the significance of the building. 

Our only cause for concern is the rooftop pavilion. We would potentially object to this element in a planning application, and have the following observations: 
· Alongside the importance of the material use and construction of this listed building we consider its significance to be in the relationship it has with its setting.  The key view of the building in its setting is therefore from the river with the green skyline behind. This river view is also significant because of the dialogue between the Herman Miller building and the earlier Bath Cabinetmakers building across the river.

· Therefore the proposal to place the pavilion on this elevation and within this view has a more harmful impact on the architectural interest of the building than if it was placed, say, centrally on the roofscape (less visible and therefore intrusive) or on the roadside elevation (reducing harm as this is the less significant view); we would see either of these options as less harmful to the building and providing more opportunity for the integrity of the original design to be preserved. However our ultimate preference would be to see this element of the scheme removed entirely to preserve the architectural value of the listed building.  

· We question whether alternative arrangements could be made for the space needed on the rooftop addition, perhaps via the use of an adjacent building or the construction of a separate contemporary building in the large service yard.

· The materials of the pavilion, should this be proposed at planning stage, would be a key consideration as to the visual ‘weight’ and presence of the addition, and we suggest that you consider this in great detail. We question whether a glazed facade to this element could produce a more lightweight, reflective appearance that would be more legible as a contemporary addition and allow it to be less visually intrusive on the roofscape.
We  have been pleased to support this scheme until now, and given the issue of the rooftop pavilion, we would be happy to engage with the design team to help consider this element in further detail should this be helpful. 

This response represents our opinion at this pre-application stage and we reserve the right to make a formal response to the planning application when it is submitted. 
